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Minutes of the Meeting of Weston Turville Parish Council held on 15th December 2020 via Zoom.

[bookmark: _Hlk25591487]PRESENT: Cllrs: M Conolly, D Hillier, M Jarvis, J Paterson, M Simons, V Trowell and M Watson
Clerk: Sarah Copley 
	
	20.161 
	APOLOGIES AND ANNOUNCEMENTS  
Apologies were received from Cllrs Terry and Baylis.  Cllr Morgan was absent.
	

	20.162 
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
a) There were no declarations of interest.
b) There were no dispensation requests.
	

	20.163 
	OPEN FORUM FOR PARISHIONERS
No parishioners present.
	

	20.164 
	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
a) The minutes of the meeting held on 19th November 2020 were agreed and signed by the Chairman.
b) The actions list was reviewed and completed actions noted.   
	

	20.165 
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
a) 16/00424/AOP – Hampden Fields
b) 16/01040/AOP - Woodlands
It was agreed that the Council’s objection to both applications remained and to request further mitigation measures for existing residents in the event that Bucks Council approve the application.  
	

	20.166 
	POLICY AND RESOURCES
The list of payments totalling £10,327.41 was AGREED.  
	

	20.167 
	FIRE EXTINGUISHERS 
It was agreed to accept the quote from Chubb for a 5 year lease contract for fire extinguishers for the Parish Office in line with current regulations. 
	

	20.168 


	REPORT OF CHAIRMAN AND CLERK
· The Chairman reported that he, the Vice Chair and Clerk had met with Carey Homes and a full report would be given at the January meeting in order to agree the way forward. 
· The Clerk’s written report was noted and is appended to these minutes.
· The Clerk further reported that correspondence had been received that day from the Hampden Fields Consortium providing an update on the application and requesting to meet with the Parish Council to give a fuller update.
	



	20.169 

	MATTERS FOR INFORMATION
Cllr Simons reported that she had attended the Community Board and raised the ongoing highways issues.  Subsequent to that Transport for Bucks had met with the Chair and Vice Chair to discuss the extension of the 30mph speed limit for Worlds End Lane, they had agreed to look into traffic calming measures to support a lower speed limit.
Cllrs Simons and Hillier had attended a briefing from the planning authority and gave a verbal report.
Cllr Paterson asked that the Council consider the installation of an electic car charging point in the village, this would be added to the agenda for a future meeting.
	

	20.170 

	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The dates of the next meetings were noted:
12th January 2021 at 6.30pm – WT Times Committee Meeting
14th January 2021 at 6pm – Planning Committee
21st January 2021 at 7pm - Full Parish Council meeting
	




Signed:								Date: 		21st January 2021 	



Appendix 1 – Actions List

	Ref
	Action
	Who
	Update / Complete

	18.101
	Progress order and installation of bus shelter
	Clerk
	On hold

	20.105d
	Clerk to make changes to telecoms contracts
	Clerk
	In progress

	20.146e
	Investigate costs and grants for solar panels
	Clerk
	

	20.165
	Submit planning objections
	Clerk
	

	20.167
	Order fire extinguishers for hall
	Clerk
	



Appendix 2 – Payments list

	DIRECT DEBITS 
	
	
	

	15/12/2020
	EON
	Streetlight electricity
	DD
	£291.66

	ELECTRONIC PAYMENTS  
	
	
	

	30/11/2020
	Parrot & Coales
	Legal fees - Glebe fields
	electronic
	£1,700.00

	30/11/2020
	M Holman Pest Control
	Pest control services - hall
	electronic
	£135.00

	30/11/2020
	Parish Online
	1 year subscription mapping services
	electronic
	£194.40

	15/12/2020
	Greenbarnes Ltd
	Noticeboard (for the Paddocks)
	electronic
	£1,891.62

	15/12/2020
	Buckinhamshire Council
	Dog waste service
	electronic
	£1,279.58

	15/12/2020
	Lengthsman
	Village tidying
	electronic
	£78.00

	15/12/2020
	SLCC Enterprises
	Clerk's attendance at Practitioner conference
	electronic
	£90.00

	15/12/2020
	SLCC  
	Clerk's membership
	electronic
	£234.00

	15/12/2020
	Cloudy IT
	monthly 365 subscription and support
	electronic
	£78.72

	15/12/2020
	E Sharp Electrical
	Streetlight repairs - Main St & Manor Farm Cl
	electronic
	£516.00

	15/12/2020
	Buxton Press
	Printing WT Times winter issue
	electronic
	£723.45

	15/12/2020
	Clerk
	December Salary and Cost claim
	electronic
	£1,878.80

	15/12/2020
	HMRC
	December PAYE and NI
	electronic
	£612.32

	15/12/2020
	Bucks CC
	December Pension contribution
	electronic
	£623.86

	 
	 
	 
	TOTAL 
	£10,327.41





Appendix 3 - Clerk’s Report 

Below are updates on issues that are ongoing where no decision or minimal expenditure is required. The purpose of this update is to keep councillors and the public up to date on various issues.

Wildflower bed
The application for a wildflower bed on the verge opposite the Chandos has been submitted to Transport for Bucks.

Streetlights
At this time of year, there are usually a lot of reports of streetlights out, most are repaired within 7 days.  The light in Church Lane, opposite Bates Lane has not yet been repaired as the telegraph pole it is mounted on is not stable and the contractor has recommended that it be replaced with a standard pole (there are no telegraph wires on this pole).  I am getting quotes for consideration at January’s meeting.
All streetlights have been tested in November/December, the report is due soon and will be considered at the January meeting.

Aylesbury Garden Town
There is a 16 week consultation currently ongoing, councillors have been sent the details previously.  An online workshop is scheduled for 6pm on 11th January and is for parish and ward councillors in Aylesbury Vale.  

Skate Park and MUGA
The Planning Officer advice has now been received and recommends withdrawing the current application and submitting an application for a Certificate of Lawful Development as she believe that all works (with the exception of floodlights) falls within permitted development. 
A redesigned layout for the playing field will be submitted to the January meeting for approval, ahead of the application for a Certificate of Lawful Development being submitted.

Wendover Road place name sign	
The “Stoke Mandeville” sign in Wendover Road, just before Hampden Hall, has now been replaced with “Weston Turville”.

Planning Application
A local resident had contacted the Council to express his disappointment that the Council had raised no objections to a planning application without any consultation of neighbours and before they had submitted their objection on the planning portal.  A response has been sent outlining the timescales the Council had been working to and explaining that the PC is a consultee only and does not determine applications, all consultation is carried out by Bucks Council.
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